LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 18, 2021

TO: Honorable Brooks Landgraf, Chair, House Committee on Environmental Regulation

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2104 by Campos (Relating to the county provision of solid waste disposal services.), As
Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to require the commissioners court of a county with a
population of more than 500,000 to regulate solid waste collection, handling, storage, and disposal in areas of
the county not in a municipality or the extraterritorial jurisdiction of a municipality.

Local Government Impact

According to the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality, counties to which the bill would apply that do
not currently regulate solid waste services in the county area outside of any municipalities may incur fiscal
implications to begin services in those areas.

Source Agencies: 582 Commission on Environmental Quality
LBB Staff: JMc, AJL, CMA, DPE
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